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Meeting Name:
Annual General Meeting

Time:


10 am

Date:


Saturday August 11, 2018
Location:

Birch Cliff Lodge – Dining Room
	RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

	No
	Details

	1.
	Welcome: Wally McColl (President) chaired the meeting.    
Wally McColl made a few comments including that the association has been active for almost 70 years.  Also confirmed that the BLA is non-political organization – Encourages everyone to attend the All Candidates Meeting on September 8 at Emond Hall in Maynooth.                     

	2.
	Introduction of Directors: Wally McColl introduced the existing Directors being:
Anne Coleman

Paul Coleman

Adrian Hill

Eric Hooey

Marlin Horst

Kathy Irwin

Diann Kuder

Carol Maclennan

Wally McColl

Hilary Phillips

Shelley Pickard

	3.
	Overview of BLA Activities over the past year: Wally McColl gave a brief overview of the activities of the BLA since the AGM in August of 2017 including a couple of new events, the Golf Tournament and the Natures Paddling Day.  Both were considered a great success.       

	4.
	Approval of Minutes of 2017 AGM: David Hawkes (after some discussion regarding a motion from the 2017 AGM) moved that the minutes of the 2017 Annual General Meeting be approved and Susan Latremoille seconded the motion.  The motion was carried. 

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report: Carol Maclennan presented the financial statements for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2017.  Kan Chhatwal moved that the financial statements be accepted as is and Gary Pirko seconded the motion.  The motion was carried. 

	6.
	Waiver of Audit: Marlin Horst gave a brief explanation for this motion.  The Corporations Act requires that not for profit corporations have audited financial statements unless the requirement for such audit is waived by the members. Kan Chhatwal moved that the Association waive the requirement for the financial statements for fiscal 2019 be audited and Diana Gurley seconded the motion.  The motion was carried. 

	7.
	Presentation by Ian Hendry and Steve Wilkins regarding the Bancroft Area Stewardship Committee and the Fish Hatchery: Ian Hendry gave a presentation regarding invasive species and some of the events which are sponsored by the Bancroft Area Stewardship Committee.  Steve Wilkins spoke regarding the fish hatchery
Questions from the floor and resolutions – Motion by Susan Latremoille that the BLA should send a letter to the MOE and the local MPP regarding studies on the effects of fireworks, seconded by Gary Pirko. – Carried.
David Hawkes also suggested that the BLA board consider financial support for the Bancroft Area Stewardship Committee

	8.
	Presentation by Kelly Wallace regarding Turtles: Kelly Wallace gave presentation regarding turtles and how to protect their habitat and eggs.  Rather than give a speech she took questions from the audience.

	9.
	Municipal Welcome: Mayor Vivian Bloom, Deputy Mayor Greg Roberts and and Councilor Nancy Matheson were introduced by Wally McColl.  Each gave a brief overview of the municipalities action over the past year.  Questions from the floor were entertained after the presentation.

	10.
	BLA Archives. Wally McColl spoke in regard to the archives of the BLA.  At present Chris Chhatwal is the repository of the archives.  Anne Coleman (a member of the board of the BLA) is also active in the Maynooth Library and they are looking at how the archives can be digitized.  The BLA will pay the library for this service.  Still under consideration is where the physical archives will be held after they are digitized.  On behalf of Chris Chhatwal Wally McColl put out a call for any materials that the members consider should be part of the archives.


	11.
	Motions/Questions from the Floor. There were no official motions from the floor.  However, Heather Fyfe, a new member, proposed that the BLA should sponsor monarch butterfly monitoring .  There would be no or minimal cost as it would be done by volunteers.  Consensus in the room was in favour of that.  The Board will look into it.


	12.
	Election of Directors: Wally McColl presented the following slate of directors to serve for the 2018/2019 year:
Anne Coleman

Paul Coleman

Adrian Hill

Eric Hooey
Marlin Horst

Kathy Irwin

Diann Kuder

Carol Maclennan

Wally McColl
Hilary Phillips

Shelley Pickard

Unanimously approved.

	11.
	Activities for the remainder of 2018: Wally McColl gave a brief overview of the remaining activities for 2018 principally being the Closing Event on Sunday September 2, from 5 to 7 at Camp Ponacka.

	12.
	Meeting adjourned at 12:20. 
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